
Family Newsletter  

Monday 11th September 2023 

Pupils and staff have enjoyed a fantastic first week back at school last week. Pupils enjoyed lessons in 

new classrooms and are settling in well to the new academic year. Staff are delighted with the positive 

start pupils have made to their learning and Year 7 have demonstrated excellent commitment to the 

school values already. Building works on our old multi-story building continue to progress well out school 

hours. We will keep parents updated on the progress being made.  

Well done to all pupils for a superb start, lets continue to contribute to school life in the positive way you 

have started.  

House Success 

Term 1—week 1 

Most achievement 

points  

Best Attendance  

Pupils with highest 

achievement points  

Parent Notices 

School Readiness 

Pupils must have a bag every day to carry their essential equipment: planner, stationery 

and any subject specific items. Key Stage 3 pupils need to be bring their personal read-

ing book in their bags for their weekly form time activity. Thank you for supporting your 

child to be ready for every day - every lesson counts!  

 

Year 11 Parent Information Evening  

We would like to invite all Parents/Carers to attend Year 11 Information Evening on 
Thursday 14th September 18:00 – 19:00. The focus of this evening will be;  
 
• The Year 11 revision website page  

•  A timeline of the Year  

•  Mock exams in November and February   

•  Data collections   

•  Revision skills in form time   

•  Revision guides   

•  Revision sessions in school   

•  How parents/carers can support at home   
 

There will also be an opportunity to ask any questions you may have. We have also ar-

ranged representatives from Lancaster and Morecambe College, University of Cumbria 

and ASK Apprenticeships to be here on the evening so you can talk to them about your 

child’s next steps post-16.  

 

Year 11 Mock Examinations 20th November—1st December 

Year 11 will be sitting their first set of mock examinations in November. Subject areas will 
be working with pupils to prepare them for these mock examinations. 
As part of our support for pupils, we have purchased revision guides.  

Teachers will be working with pupils over the coming weeks to prepare them for these 

examinations. Pupils will be set specific revision tasks on Class Charts which they will 

need to complete at home. Please encourage your child to start a regular routine of revi-

sion. A full mock examination timetable can be found on our dedicated Year 11 revision 

page here.   

Y11—Chanie M 

Y10—Issy B 

Y9—Ethan C 

Y8—Tomas A 

Y7—Amelia W 

Congratulations to 

the top 5 pupils, a 

superb start to your 

year.  

https://www.lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk/students/year-11-revision-and-exams


Thurs 14th September 
Year 11 Information Evening 
 
Thurs 21st September 
Open Evening 6-8pm. School 
closes to pupils at 2.05pm. 
School bus will collect pupils at 
2.05pm. 
 
Week com. 18th September 
NGRT testing Year 7 
 
Thurs 28th September  
6-8pm Year 7 Meet the House 
Tutor Event  
6-7pm Year 10 Information 
Evening   
 
Fri 6th October INSET day, 
school closed to pupils 
 
Thurs 12th October  
6-7pm Year 9 Duke of Edin-
burgh Launch 
 
Wed 18th October  
Year 7 Streetwise performance, 
10am 
 
Fri 20th October  
Open Mic event at lunchtime. 
School closes at 3.05pm for half 
term 
 
Tues 31st October  
School reopens to pupils 
 
Fri 17th November  
INSET day school closed to pu-
pils 
 
Friday 22nd December  
School closes to pupils 1.15pm, 
school buses collect at 1.15pm 

Pupil Success 

Year 11  
James W, Jack, H, Primrose M-D, Poppy O, Gabriel R-S, Ruby T and Stanley B for 
giving up a day of their holiday to support our new Year 7 pupils on their first day as 
part of our school community.  
 
11A and 11B made a tremendous start to the school year and have come back very 
focused and ready to learn. This is just the committed approach we need in Year 11. 
Well done.   
 
Davis T and Will R for excellent contributions in their Life lesson this week.  
 
Huge thanks to Chanie M, Liam F, Josh J and Kevin M for their brilliant comments and 

questions in English.  

Year 10 
Great suggestions from Brooke R, Cash D, Alan S, Ibrahim S, Tyler M, Matilda L and 
Lewis G in ‘A Christmas Carol’ English lesson.  
 
Jas W for persevering in her maths lesson this week, despite believing she couldn’t, 

she could!  

Year 9 
Lilly B, Lexi-Leigh S, Alix S and Kaycee B for your help organising equipment in PE. 
 
Quaneisha Y, Yasaman G, Lucian L, Liam A and Ollie P-P for helping new pupils settle 
into the Central community this week.   
 

Dillan W and Velislava A for their fantastic start to the new school year.  

Year 8 
Charlie B, Ammaar D, William F, Asher J and Diwaniha Y have demonstrated excellent 
commitment to their learning in English.  
 
Talla A, Bariya A and Jenny B for supporting school as excellent community monitors 

this week.  

Year 7 
The Year 7 Team would like to congratulate the whole of Year 7 for a fabulous first 
week. You have already started to embrace the 3C values at school of Commitment, 
Creativity and Community. Well done. 
 
Ryu L-S has demonstrated an excellent start to life at Central.  
 
Lily G for supporting her peers.  
 
Sophie T demonstrated commitment towards learning by making lots of valuable con-
tributions in RE and History this week.  
 
Mikey S, Dominik S, Matthew B, Imogen C-R, Esme I, Esme Y, Jacob K, Kooper S-R 
and Kayden S for their contributions in English lessons this week.  
 
Tristan B, Oakley F, Liam G, Amir G, Alfie L, Marius M, Owais M, Megan M, Haoran S, 
and Amelia W for their fabulous suggestions in form time.  
 
Mr Moore would like to thank all of 7 Halton for their wonderful start at CLHS, with spe-

cific praise to Abisan O, Nikola G and Sophie L. 

Contact Us 

CLHS@lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk / 01524 32636 

Your child’s House Tutor should be your first point of contact 


